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The City of New York

Manhattan Community Board 8

Youth & Education Committee Meeting

NY Blood Center, 310 East 67th Street, Auditorium

September 12, 2011 at 7:00 PM

Community Board Members (Present): Lori Bores, Sarah Chu, Jim Clynes, Ed Hartzog, Hattie Quarnstrom, Judy Schneider, M. Barry Schneider, 

Community Board Members (Excused): Deidre Breslin, George Fuchs, Lorraine Johnson, Debbie Teitelbaum
Community Board Public Members (Present): Michael Hoffman, Sophia James

A. Introductions

Everyone in the room introduced themselves and stated where they lived, their school zone or the office they represented.

B. Welcome to PS 51 – The Elias Howe School

The Community Board was happy to welcome the Principal Nancy Sing-Bock and PTA Co-President David Dreyfus to our community.  They will be occupying the Our Lady of Good Council (OLGC) Building at 323 E.91 Street for the next two school years, while the Department of Education (DOE) is building a new school for them on west 45th Street.  Their prior school had environmental problems, which necessitated a move.  With one year left in its lease at OLGC, the DOE decided the move of PS 51would be a good fit.  Thus PS 51 has become a Community District 8 School until September 2013, when they move back to the west side to their new building.   It is quite a challenge for the parents having their children bussed so far. However they are eager to explore their new neighborhood.  The school has 12 sections of 320 students; they had to give up their Pre-K when they moved. They were able to retain their school-based health clinic with services provided by NYU.  They love all the facilities the new school has that the old one did not, such as gym, stage, separate cafeteria space, and spacious well-appointed classrooms. However, they do miss the lack of outdoor play space. We suggested that Principal Sing-Bock contact the former occupant of the building, Principal Samantha Kaplan of PS 151, and work with her on the arrangements she made with Asphalt Green. They also requested if 91st Street can be used as a play street for part of the day.  We will discuss this with the Transportation Committee and follow up. We look forward to having PS 51 educators and parents participate in Community District 8 activities while they are part of our community.

C. Update on Community Education Council District 2 (CECD2) and Re-zoning by Sarah Chu
· The responsibilities of the CEC are to advocate on behalf of the parents; help parents with available resources and most importantly, re-zoning. The CEC holds hearings and takes testimony working with the community and then makes a decision to approve or reject the plan sent to them by the DOE. You can reach them by going to CECD2.NET. Shino Tanikawa is President and Michael Markowitz and Eric Goldberg are co-chairs of the re-zoning committee. When the public hearings are held for Community District 8 they will be held in our District.

· The Council is composed of 11 members.  Nine are voted in by the President, Treasurer and Secretary of elementary and middle school PTAs.  The other two members are appointments made by the Borough President.  Sarah Chu, a former teacher, is one of his appointments. Two members of the council must be the parents of students with Individual Education Programs (IEP) and English Language Learners (ELL). .  
· Re-zoning will happen again this year.  The CECD2 expects to have a plan submitted to them at their September 22nd meeting by the DOE. Elizabeth Rose will be there to make the presentation. The location of the CEC Meeting has changed to: PS 40 – 319 East 19th Street. Elizabeth Rose has told us that the Office of New Schools is already evaluating proposals from potential school leaders for the new OLGC School.

· Having PS 51 occupying the OLGC School for the remaining year on the lease was really a blessing in disguise.  The DOE now had to negotiate a new lease with the Church to make sure they could stay until the new PS 51 was ready.  Since they know CD8 is short of seats for the current residents, they are negotiating a long term lease. By next September the DOE will have restored the entire building, so it would really have been a waste not to keep it as a CD8 school. The DOE is presenting a re-zoning plan now so that when the school opens September 2012 it will have a zone and the parents will know where their children are attending school. When the new school opens, the Kindergarteners will occupy the lower floors and PS 51students will be in the upper part of the building.
D. Update on PS 151 Move to New Location 

· The co-presidents of the PTA, Lori Levin (former Public Member CB8) and Caroline Hall gave us an update on the move to their permanent location at 421 East 88st St, the former Richard R. Green School.
· It is much larger and they have facilities they did not have in the other location as a gym, science room, outdoor play yards and a Library.  Councilmember Garodnick has given a grant to the school to be used for library books.

· They are still getting used to the school’s eight staircases and figuring out the best way to get to where they want to go. The students and principal are very happy with the school.

· They received $1 million dollars in grants from Councilmembers Lappin and Garodnick, which they are using to get the school “ship shape”.  New signage has been installed on the exterior and that makes a big difference—and the occupants are now so proud of their school.

· They love smell of the food cooking in their new cafeteria.

· There are still a number of items that remain unfinished. After the meeting Tim Dowd, of the Division of  School Facilities, supplied the following information on the outstanding items:
· -The exterior play areas are to be padded.


Completion date: approximately mid-October
· -Stage in the cafeteria

Completion date: approximately mid-October
· -Glass above the new exterior doors.

Completion date: approximately mid-October
· -Metal radiator covers are a significant concern, as they get very hot and parents are afraid the children will burn themselves.


No reply on this issue
· -Safety panels in the stairwell have to be repaired


He will follow up with the custodial staff, as he believes they can handle this issue.
· Additional lighting for the stairwells


He will look into seeing if brighter bulbs are a possibility.  There are no plans for additional lighting.
· -No anti-slip strips have been installed on the stairs.

There are no plans for this at this time as the stairs inside are steel and the entry stairs are concrete.  In the OLGC building they were installed because the stairs were terrazzo. .

· -Modifications to the second floor bathrooms are needed

The principal has researched this situation and will be in contact with Mr. Dowd on this issue, as taking the janitor’s closet seems to be an issue.
· -Gate or lock on the 5th floor
He is ordering a door with a lock and will try for mid-October.

E. Update on Wait Lists
· The schools that had lotteries this winter were PS 59 and PS 290:

· PS 59 has now become a Community District 6 (CD6) school when the last re-zoning occurred, with its northern border at 59th Street. Some of the Wait Listed students for this school took seats at PS 267, which will move to 63rd Street in Sept. 2012 and the others took options in CD6 below 59th Street.

· PS 290, which is the center of our district, had the biggest Wait List.  Eventually all the students ended up getting offers from PS 290, due to parents moving, Gifted and Talented offers, private school offers, etc. Some of the parents who were given alternate offers to other schools while they were on the wait list chose to stay with those schools, even though a seat opened up at PS 290. Five students who arrived over the summer that were zoned for PS 290 have received offers to attend PS 158. As of this date the DOE has not yet heard whether there are additional students who need placement.  
F. Future Meetings & Dates
· October Meeting will be held on Tuesday, October 11th as Monday is Columbus Day. Agenda Items are:

· Update on re-zoning

· High School Acceptance procedures and the changes that occurred this year

· Revisit the use of future vacant space at PS 158

· November: please send suggestions via email.

G. New/Old Business
· Speaker Quinn sponsored an excellent forum on Cyber Bullying.  The video tape of the forum can be found on the CB8 website: CBM8.Com. Click on Committees,  then scroll down to Youth & Education and click there, then scroll down to Community Updates and the second item is the video of the forum “Cyber Bullying Summit 2011”

· Go to Speaker Quinn’s website for additional excellent tips and advice on Cyber Bullying.

· Keep in mind the current zoning map for the district is always the first item under Community Updates.  When the proposed new zoning maps are out, they will be the first item under Community updates.

· The DOE has announced new curriculum on "9/11" for K through 12th grades to be implemented this year.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

James G. Clynes and Judith E. Schneider

Co-Chairs Youth and Education Committee
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